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          RPOU Regional Report
     VP QC
Report for the Real Property Operations Unit – Quebec
June to September 2019

We did not have a UMCC meeting because the Detachment Commander was transferred in July, and his successor decided to leave the Canadian Forces five days before his transfer. The Deputy Commander has been appointed to the position on an acting basis until a new person is appointed. According to the chain of command, the new commander should arrive no later than the end of 2019. Although we did not have a union-management meeting, the Deputy Commander met with me and a few delegates to share his vision with us and indicate that he had no intention of changing anything related to labour relations because they are excellent. We expect to have a UMCC meeting in October.
Respectfully submitted by
Benoit Laberge
VP Quebec
